
From: Joe Vukovich 
To: expartecommunications@hq.doe.gov 
Re: Ex Parte Communication Memo 
Date: September 14, 2022 
 
On September 7, 2022, representatives from the Appliance Standards Awareness Project (ASAP), the 
Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance (NEEA), the Natural Resources Defense Council (NRDC), and 
Kannah Consulting met remotely with the Department of Energy to discuss consumer water heater 
energy efficiency standards (Docket No.: EERE-2017-BT-STD-0019). This was a follow-up to the 
conversation between ASAP, NEEA, NRDC, and DOE on August 15, 2022, for which we previously filed an 
ex parte memo. 
 
The following individuals were in attendance: 
 
Joanna Mauer (ASAP) 
Geoff Wickes (NEEA) 
Joe Vukovich (NRDC) 
Suzanne Foster Porter (Kannah Consulting) 
Julia Hegarty (DOE) 
Ashley Armstrong (DOE) 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Best, 
Joe Vukovich 
 
JOE VUKOVICH 
Staff Attorney 
NATURAL RESOURCES DEFENSE COUNCIL 
1152 15 T H  ST.  NW 
SUITE 300 
WASHINGTON,  DC 20005 
T 202.717.8344 
 


